





does not have a three-fifths majority right now, and unti! recently neither did the
Senate. Riggs added that the transportaticn package will also require a three-fifths
vote.

Updates from NW Policy Advocates

Doug Riggs said the session is winding down. Hearings and work sessions can now
be posted with only one hour's notice. He anticipates the session to adjourn 5to 7

days prior to June 29. There may be a special session in the fall, particularly to work
on the transportation package.

Small agency budgets are coming out of Ways and Means, precursors to large
agency budgets. Capital Construction has been provided with lottery bonding and
general obligation bonding to spend. This is critical, as it relates to CORE3. It should
be expected that capital construction funding requests will not be fully funded. 536
bills have been referred to Ways and Means, and only 19 have come out thus far.

Discussion is taking place relating to how much money should be put into the rainy-
day fund. The current balance is $5.2 billion, which is above the minimum set as a
goal to have in reserve.

The audit from an outside consultant on transportation resulted in nine
recommendations, and Riggs summarized. Many recommendations relate to
restructuring and streamlining.

SB 75 is still in limbo, being held hostage amongst wildfire funding discussions.

Riggs noted that behavioral health, community corrections and public safety bills
and budgets are all still pending.

Cap and Trade is back up for consideration. It is preferred by businesses impacted
by DEQ emissions regulations.

Riggs said that he hand-delivered the Board's letter of priorities to the Capitol, and it
was well received. Riggs thanked Patterson, Lelack and staff for assembling the
letter.

Rev w Bill wrb x by ‘tment
Kevin Moriarty reported that SB 85 passed, without incorporation of the financial

piece. He is hopeful this will have an impact on reducing homeowners’ insurance
premiums across the state.



Next Meeting: The next virt::al iegislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, June 6
at 7:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Chair DeBone adjourned the meeting at 8:25 a.m.



